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Russia's Finance Minister Anton Siluanov arrives for a G-20 finance ministers meeting during the World
Bank/IMF annual meetings in Washington.

Russia will need to spend 500 billion rubles ($12.5 billion) from its Reserve Fund to plug holes
in the federal budget next year if the ruble and the price of oil don't bounce back from their
recent sharp falls, Finance Minister Anton Siluanov said.

The ruble has lost more than 20 percent against the U.S. dollar this year, passing
the psychological landmark of 40 rubles to the dollar last week.

Partly a consequence of Western sanctions and torrential capital outflows, the ruble
devaluation has accelerated along with a rapid fall in the price of oil through the third quarter
of this year.

"If the current oil price of $87 per barrel remains in 2015 along with the exchange rate of 40
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rubles to the dollar … we will be forced to turn to the Reserve Fund," RIA Novosti quoted
Siluanov as saying at a session of the State Duma's budget committee on Monday.

Russia's budget for 2015-2017, which was approved earlier this month, is based on the
contentious forecast that oil prices will average $100 per barrel next year. The 500 billion
ruble infusion cited by Siluanov is the largest permitted under the budget.

One of two state cash stockpiles funded by oil revenues, the Reserve Fund was set up with
the explicit aim of covering gaps in state spending when necessary. It contained $90 billion as
of Oct. 1, according to the Finance Ministry.
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